South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

March 10, 2020
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:03PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman

John Eberly – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    Bill Reigle – Chief of Police
     William Bova - Member


Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer







Patrick Armstrong - Solicitor
Recording:  The meeting was recorded by Dot Ague for her own personal use. 
Public also present:  Dot Ague, Jane Popko, Mark Houser, Wendy Smith, Martin Matanazz, Connie Brossman, John Brieve, Craig Smith, Don Lechleiter, Todd Lechleiter, Scott Campbell, Jerry and Polly Klee, Bill Leonard, Mark Panassow, Mandy Braden, Andrew Geronimo, Jennifer Bushta, Jamie Miller, and Jim Kauffman.
Bucks reported an Executive Session was held prior to the meeting tonight to discuss a personnel matter.

Public Comment:
Jane Popko – Inquiries were made into the Campbelltown Park project which took place in 2015. Bucks suggested an RTK request be submitted to investigate these questions.
Connie Brossman – Questions were asked about SLT spraying open spaces for ticks due to the warm winter.  Also, she requested an update on the progress of the employee handbook re-write.  Eberly responded this topic is on his radar and he is working with the Board for direction on priorities, including the employee handbook. 
Andrew Geronimo – On behalf of CCA, he updated the Supervisors they received a 2-year contract from PennDot to provide plantings in the Forge roundabout. Safety concerns were raised about volunteers working in this location.  Inquiries were also made into transferring the existing Marcellus Shale Grants earmarked for the Campbelltown Park to the roundabout planting. 
Dot Ague – Recognized the Lebanon CTC for their generous donation to the SLT K-9 unit. 
Approval of the Minutes:
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the February 11, 2020 Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to approve the February 26, 2020 Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the Bill and Payroll Lists from 04-2020 and 05-2020.  Motion carried.
Reports:
Manager’s Report-   Eberly reported that he is working with Met-Ed to have the Flight Path streetlights energized the week of March 16, 2020.  A meeting was held with Chad Weaver about providing a sidewalk proposal for the Flight Path area.  The Palmyra Park and Rec Committee will be using the small soccer field located behind the Township Building in the spring and fall for evening practice. The Sewer Authority held a prebid meeting for repairing 150 manholes located throughout the Township.   
Zoning Report- Chlebnikow reported that Rettew is working closely with the office staff to address all zoning issues.  
Solicitor’s Report – None
Other Reports-
Monthly reports were provided for the Police Department, Palmyra Parks and Recreational Board, Campbelltown and Lawn Fire Departments, and EMA.  No report was provided from the Palmyra Library. 
Special Orders:
Bucks reported this past Sunday she assisted with the placement of 3 duck nesting boxes donated by Ducks Unlimited a Stone Knoll. 
New Business:
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to accept the resignation of Kyle Stauffer, Highway Laborer, effective February 26, 2020.  Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve Rettew as the Township Zoning Officer and Scott Galbraith as the Assistant Zoning Officer. Motion carried.
The topic of advertising the amended defined contribution pension plan was tabled until the Workshop meeting once the Board of Supervisors and Solicitor had the opportunity to review the formal Non-Uniform Defined Contribution Pension Plan. 
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to accept the low bid of $26,438.00 from ArcheWild for the Campbelltown Riparian Buffer. Motion carried.  Discussion will be pursued with Rettew to determine if the current bid document limits the ability to expand the project to the Campbelltown Fire Company area, provided the Fire Company supports the planting. 

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to engage Rettew in writing a grant proposal for the 2020 National Fish and Wildlife Foundation for the Killinger Creek Stream Restoration BMP project. Motion carried.  The Supervisors requested Kara Kalupson, Rettew attend the March 25, 2020 Workshop to discuss this BMP project as well as other SLT initiatives to insure we are optimizing our ability for pollutant reductions per our existing MS4 permit requirements.
Old Business: 
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to deny the rezoning request for the proposed Northside Crossing Apartments.  Bucks voted for the rezoning approval.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the Lawn Fire Department to replace their drainage lines along Route 241 with the stipulation the project is not to exceed $7,500.   Motion carried.
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer second by Bova to adjourn the meeting at 8:10PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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